








October 22, 2014

Dear Rob and committee members:

the committee’s views are largely a misunderstanding of what I stated and intended. This may have been due to an overly terse mode of communication on my part. 

“…depending on very little written output from the students, and a

(necessarily subjective) evaluation of an oral presentation being 30% of

the final grade.  The committee really needs to see some sort of rubric for

such evaluation of student work.  (Also, all oral exams in one class

period?  How many students, how much time, …)
I did not say that there would be a 20-minute “oral presentation” I said there would be an oral exam, and I meant exactly that, an oral exam, a series of questions followed by answers with continual adjustments by me along the way. Far from being “subjective” such an exam is known to be far more objective than comparable written exams. I have 40 years experience giving oral exams, they are labor-intensive for me but on some topics, uniquely valuable.

Can they all be done in one class session? Of course not. What I said was “April 30ff Oral exams”—in other words on April 30th and following days (ff) oral exams would be scheduled. If there are 30 students, this requires 10 hours of work on my part, which would be split between 3 and a half days (3 hours each day). 

“Very little written output” by the students is not relevant. I am not teaching writing skills. All of this material will be discussed in (sometimes intense) classroom discussions, office hours and so on. By its nature, personal material is often better discussed than written about, except to a limited degree. I have found that the page numbers I request work best but I have added a page or two to each short paper.

I have made other changes in my Syllabus to make these matters clear to everyone.

I do hope this clarifies my course; I have taught it numerous times; there is very little “subjectivity” in any of this.

All the best

Bob

Robert Trivers

Professor of Anthropology & Biological Sciences

